BOARD OFFICERS

Catherine Swysen

President

Luz Reyes-Martin

(On Leave)

Carol Keator (Acting)

VP Policy



Celebrating 29 Years of Empowering Women

VP Organization

Leslie Brtek

ej Borah

May 14, 2017

Lisa Guravitz

CFO

Secretary

Honorable Monique Limón State Capitol PO Box 942849 Sacramento, CA 94249-0037

BOARD MEMBERS

ATTN: Jimmy Whittrock (email) Jimmy.Whittrock@asm.ca.gov

Vicki Allen

Diana Cecala

RE: AB 1328 (Limón) Oil and Gas Wells - Support

Danielle De Smeth

Dear Assemblymember Limón,

Pamela Flynt Tambo

Elsa Granados

Charlotte Gullap-Moore

Hathor Hammett

Beverly Herbert

Jacqueline Inda

Carol Keator

Sandy Kievman

Andria Martinez-Cohen

PAST PRESIDENTS

Max Rorty

Gayle Binion Barbara Lindemann

Lois Phillips

Carole Piceno

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for AB 1328 requiring oil and gas well owners, or operators, to issue quarterly reports disclosing the chemicals added to their wells. We agree that it is necessary to report these chemicals, so that the data is available for evaluation of any impacts on the health of those in close proximity, on water quality, and in other environmental areas.

SBWPC's mission is dedicated to furthering gender equality and other feminist values through political and social action and educational activities. Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County. We advocate for a diverse set of positions which include the Environment and we believe that a "feminist approach to public policy requires strong stewardship and nurturing of our environment". We support "efforts to improve air and water quality including the reduction of pollutants," "whether released into the air, soil, or water" (http://sbwpc.org/positions/#tab-5919064836f45-14).

By supporting this bill, we agree that the monitoring of chemicals added to oil and gas wells is a necessary process to protect California's environmental and human health. This information should be made available on a regular basis for the evaluation of human and environmental health risks by those with the public interests in mind, such as the State Water resources Control Board or another such agency.

The SBWPC believes that AB 1328 supports our environmental position favoring a clean environment for all and urges its passage.

Thank you for reviewing our organization's position on this issue. Should you wish to communicate further with us, please email us at info@sbwpc.org or visit our website: www.sbwpc.org

Sincerely.

Catherine Swysen

Susan Rose

Hannah-Beth Jackson Margaret Connell

Helene Schneider

Janet Barron

Alissa Hummer

Sharon Hoshida Lisa Guravitz

Mary O'Gorman Beth Schneider

Jane Gray Carol Keator President, SBWPC

CC: Senator Hannah-Beth Jackson, Fax: (916) 651-4919

Linda Krop: lkrop@EnvironmentalDefenseCenter.org

Catherine J. Supe

P.O. Box 90618 ■ Santa Barbara, CA 93190-0618 ■ 800.977.9348 ■ www.sbwpc.org